


Re: North Hudson Sewerage Authority
Request for Contract Modification

          Madison Street Area Improvements

March 9, 2020

Dear Mr. Pocci

Mott MacDonald is submitting this request for a budget modification as it pertains to
the above referenced project.

As you are aware, Public Service Electric and Gas has constructed numerous
underground electrical duct banks that are in direct conflict with the Authority’s
existing combined sewer within the project area.  These conflicts were verified
through a test pit program that has recently been completed.

Based upon a review of updated as-built plans and test pit information, an existing
electrical duct bank on the west side of Madison Street will have to relocated to
eliminate the conflicts.  This will require Mott MacDonald to revise the current bid
documents.  It is important to that the test pit program will mitigate risk to the project
and thereby reduce costs.

SCOPE OF SERVICES

Mott MacDonald proposes the following scope of services under this proposal:

Task 1: Test Pit Program

We have developed a test program in coordination with PSE&G and solicited three
quotes from Contractors to perform the work.  We also witnessed and documented
the test pits.

Task 2: Coordination with PSE&G

We will coordinate with PSE&G to determine how the relocation of the existing duct
bank will be integrated into the bid documents.  Which may include either, including
the work as an allowance or having PSE&G proceed with the work prior to going
out to bid.
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Task 3:  Municipality Coordination

We will coordinate with the City’s engineering consultants to have their respective
elements revised.  The electrical conflicts will also require revisions to the current
watermain drawings.

Task 4: 100% Design

Mott MacDonald shall prepare the final bid documents in accordance with our
previous scope of work.

Task 5: Bid Services

Mott MacDonald will provide Bid Services as follows:
· Prepare the bidding schedule
· Submit the bid advertisement
· Attend pre-bid meeting
· Prepare up to two Addenda
· Attend bid opening
· Issue recommendation of award and bid summary report to the Authority

Fee Proposal

As requested by the Authority, Mott MacDonald proposes to undertake the above
scope of work on a time and material basis for actual time and expenses applied to
the project as outlined above and in accordance with our prevailing fee schedule.  A
copy of our 2020 fee schedule is attached.  Services will be invoiced monthly, with
payments due in 30 days.  A summary of costs and level of effort (in terms of hours
expended) for each task is provided below in the table below.  The Final proposed
cost is $ 130,000.00.

Itemized Cost and Level of Effort By Task
Task Description Cost

Task 1 Test Pit Program $10,500.00
Task 2 Coordination with PSE&G $5,000.00
Task 3 Municipality Coordination $6,500.00
Task 4 Final Design $90,500.00
Task 5 Bid Services $15,000.00

Miscellaneous Expenses $2,500.00
Total $130,000.00

Please note that the budget listed above includes $15,000 in regulatory permit fees
that Mott MacDonald submitted on the behalf of the Authority to expedite the
project.  These permit fees were not included in our original budget.

The above budget represents our estimate of the level of effort required to provide
complete engineering services for this project. No additional work will be
undertaken without prior written approval from the NHSA. The above listed budget
fee does not include permit fees.



This proposal does not include any additional engineering services beyond those
specified.  Additional services beyond those specified will not be conducted unless
requested and authorized by the Authority.

Mr. Kevin P. Wynn, PE will serve as the Project Managers for this project.

We trust that this proposal fulfills the Authority’s requirements and appreciate this
opportunity to be of continued service to the Authority. Should you wish to discuss
details of this proposal, do not hesitate to contact us.

Very Truly Yours,
Mott MacDonald

Kevin P. Wynn
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